
OAG Annual Plan and Strategic Plan Workshop Kicks Off! 

 

The Deputy Auditor-General, Goms Menettè during the official opening of the 2025 OAG Annual Plan 

& Strategic Plan Workshop 

The Office of the Auditor-General began its three-day Annual Plan and Strategic Plan Review and 

Development Workshop today, March 17, 2025. The event, held in the OAG Auditorium, was officially 

opened by Deputy Auditor-General, Mr. Goms Menettè, who underscored the workshop's significance 

as a platform for reflection and strategic planning. 

In his opening remarks, Mr. Menettè highlighted the critical role the office plays in promoting 

accountability, transparency, and good governance across the country. "Our role as the supreme 

public auditors is not only to ensure financial prudence but to foster trust, integrity, and efficiency in 

public service delivery," he stated, emphasizing the office's commitment to these principles. 

This year’s workshop is aligned with the theme set forth by the President in his New Year’s address on 

December 31, 2024: “The need to work effectively and persistently for the benefit of our citizens and 

our country.” Mr. Menettè reminded participants that each audit conducted and every report 

produced must translate into real improvements in the daily lives of Namibians. 

The workshop aims to enable auditors and staff of the Auditor-General's Office to refine their 

strategies and plans for 2025 to better serve the public. With discussions set to span various topics 

related to audit effectiveness and public sector integrity, the event seeks to equip the participants 

with the necessary tools to uphold their mandate. 

Concluding his remarks, Mr. Menettè called on all attendees to engage actively in the discussions that 

will take place over the next three days. The workshop is expected to conclude on Wednesday, March 

19, 2025, setting the stage for a focused and effective year ahead for the Auditor-General’s Office. 

 


